ALDINGBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk – Mrs JKM Brown ACIS
100 Middleton Road

Middleton on Sea 

PO22 6DL

01243 582667
Minutes of the meeting of Aldingbourne Parish Council, held on 5th June 2018 at the Aldingbourne Community Sports Centre
Present:  Councillors; Blaylock, Turner, Foott, Warden, Harbord and Sturgess.
Apologies: Cllr Beaton
In attendance:  Joanne Brown, Clerk, 
Also present: 2 members of the public.
441. Declarations of interest- Cllr Turner and Cllr Blaylock made a declarations of personal interest in respect of Allotment matters. Cllr Foott made personal declarations in respect of the item regarding the Planning application AL/123/17/PL Mildmay Hook Lane. 
442. Urgent Items - None
443. Public Session – Mrs Beaton reported that the CLT Steering Group were looking at engaging with a local landowner to provide affordable housing for the CLT to deliver. The Parish Council agreed that it would engage with the applicant regarding the S106. Concern was also expressed about a near miss accident on Nyton Road, and the Council agreed that better speed reduction measures were needed. The Clerk was asked to investigate measures with WSCC. 
444.
Confirmation of Minutes of meeting held on 1st May 2018 – On a proposal by Cllr Foott and seconded by Cllr Warden the minutes were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
445.
District/County Councillors Report – None

446. 
GDPR Policies – Ona proposal by Cllr Turner seconded by Cllr Foott the Parish Council adopted the Data Protection Statement and policy, the Data subject access statement and the Privacy Notice as circulated. 

446.
Planning Applications–AL/115/17 Wings Nursery – The Chairman closed the meeting to allow representatives to address the Council. It was noted that ADC would determine the application shortly and that the Parish Council had been asked to withdraw its objection. Following discussion the Council agreed that it would not withdraw its objection for reasons already clearly stated but would correspond with the Applicant regarding the S106 agreement. The Chairman then closed the meeting. 

447.
Appointment of New Clerk – On a proposal by Cllr Turner and seconded by Cllr Foott the proposals from SSALC regarding the appointment of a new Clerk were approved and it was agreed to arrange a date for the Staffing and Governance Committee to meet with Trevor Leggo. 
448.
ACSC Trustees meeting – Cllr Warden reported on the recent meeting and his report was noted. Cllr Turner and Cllr Warden agreed to meet to discuss Parish Council support for the ACSC. 

449.
Legal advice – Mildmay Hook Lane – On a proposal by Cllr Foott seconded by Cllr Turner the Council resolved to exclude the Press and the Public and to discuss this matter in closed session.
450.
Community Infrastructure Levy – Noted the contribution from SDNP and agreed to confirm what the funds would be allocated to at the next meeting. 
451.
Flooding Aldingbourne Primary School grounds – The Chair opened the meeting to allow Mr L Ward to address the meeting regarding his views on the cause of the drainage issues. Cllr Warden referred to his report which had been circulated and the meeting he had held with stakeholders. Following discussion the Parish Council agreed to hold any further comment until after the next winter’s rainfall to assess whether the situation improved. 

452.
Neighbourhood Plan Review – The Council discussed advice received regarding a review of the NP and in particular housing numbers. Noted that Locality grant was available for such reviews. The Clerk was asked to circulate a list of housing numbers delivered since 2016 and applications approved. 
453. CLT Steering Group Update – The Chairman opened the meeting to allow Mrs Beaton to Members. She reported that Terms of Reference had been agreed and the legal form considered as there were options for the CLT to adopt. The Steering Group were also considering banking arrangements and grants. 
454. Reports from Working Groups;
ACSC/APC WG – Noted the proposals from an external Project Management company.to undertake a feasibility and concept review for a replacement Centre. On a proposal by Cllr Turner, seconded by Cllr Harbord the quote was approved and noted that work would not start until October 2018. 
Footpaths WG – Cllr Blaylock reported that a lot of growth was evident and thanked Mr Ward for clearing the footpath at the back of The Pines. 
Newsletter WG – Cllr Turner and Cllr Harbord reported on the meeting with the new Editor. Her services per Newsletter would be in the region of £945 per edition. Cllr Harbord circulated the design that the primary school had made and it was agreed to incorporate this into the Councils communication as appropriate. On a proposal by Cllr Turner and seconded by Cllr Warden it was agreed to proceed with a newsletter in September. 
Allotments WG – Agreed that Cllr Turner would discuss requirements with the Project Management Company. 
Village Signs – Cllr Harbord reported that she had arranged a site visit with WSCC.
455. Correspondence - -Noted one item re play equipment for Under 5’s. Agreed this will be considered as part of the redevelopment of the facilities at ACSC as well as at other sites which were coming forward. 
456. Finance

a. Payment of Accounts - On a proposal by Councillor Turner and seconded by Councillor Warden, accounts listed below were approved for payment;
	Payee
	Detail
	£

	Barlow Robbins
	Legal advice re Mildmay
	3567.00

	Dr Ashley Bowes
	Counsels opinion – Mildmay
	1920.00

	Dr Ashley Bowes
	Counsels opinion – Cala Homes site
	3840.00

	Mrs J Brown
	Clerks salary
	854.24

	HMRC
	Liabilities
	884.00

	ACSC
	Room hire
	33.00

	TOTAL
	
	11,098.24


457. Other Items for discussion –  None
458. Legal advice - Mildmay – Cllr Foott briefed Members regarding further advice from Ashley Bowes QC and the initial response from ADC following the letter before action which had been sent. On a proposal by Cllr Turner and seconded by Cllr Warden it was agreed to ask Counsel if the Parish Council was out of time to pursue any further action and whether it would be in the Councils best interests. Members also noted that Counsel had advised that the NP polices were still robust apart from housing numbers which would be reviewed. 
459. There being no further business for discussion the meeting closed at 8.00pm
Signed ..............................................................Chairman.......................Date .......................

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Tuesday 3rd July 2018
 THESE MINUTES ARE IN DRAFT FORM UNTIL APPROVED BY THE COUNCIL AT THE NEXT MEETING, AND MAY BE AMENDED BY RESOLUTION. COPIES OF ALL UNAPPROVED MINUTES, AND AGENDA AND MORE INFORMATION ABOUT ALDINGBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL CAN BE FOUND ON THE PARISH COUNCIL’S WEB SITE; http://aldingbourne.arun.gov.uk/
